

July 18, 2025

lan A. Mondrow
Direct 416-369-4670
ian.mondrow@gowlingwlg.com

VIA RESS

Mr. Ritchie Murray, Acting Registrar ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD
P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor
2300 Yonge Street
Toronto, Ontario
M4P 1E4

Dear Mr. Murray:

Re: EB-2025-0064 – Enbridge Gas Inc. (EGI) Application for 2024 Cost of Service Rates;

Phase 3

Industrial Gas Users Association (IGUA) Leave to File Evidence

On May 30, 2025 we filed a letter advising the Board that IGUA had retained Mr. Dustin Madsen of Emrydia Consulting Corporation to assist in review and analysis of EGI's rate harmonization, rate design and cost allocation proposals. That letter was framed as a request, "on an interim basis", for leave of the OEB to file written evidence, in response to Procedural Order No. 2. We advised at that time that we would be in a better position following interrogatories and technical conference explorations to advise the Board whether IGUA wished to proceed to sponsor expert evidence.

IGUA has determined that while it will continue to work with Mr. Madsen to refine its understanding of EGI's proposals and its position therein, it will not seek leave to file evidence. We trust that this advice is of assistance as the Board now considers the scheduling of further steps in this matter.

Yours truly,

Ian A. Mondrow

c: J. Irving (IGUA)

N. Sebaa (IGUA)

R. Wathy (EGI)

D. Stevens (Aird & Berlis LLP)

K. Viraney (OEB Staff)

, mondreu